




























































































































































































































































































BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Council ofthe County of Maui 

April 27, 2006 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thank you so much also, Chief Phillips, for being here. 

MR. PHILLIPS: You're welcome. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: It was mentioned, I think, during our deliberations that 
because we are also undertaking the Kihei station for Police that that might provide an 
opportunity or some potential site to have the morgue in Kihei as a part of that building. 
Do you have any comments about that? 

MR. PHILLIPS: I don't think it would be appropriate to move it to Kihei. Number one, it would 
be very costly. The majority of the cases would be in the Central area. The hospital is in 
the Central area, the funeral homes are in the Central area and it would cause some 
problems. For all of that it would probably inconvenience to families that have to go 
drive all the way out to Kihei to identify a body or pay last respects to a body. All those 
kinds of issues. I'm not sure also that it would be appropriate to have the morgue at a 
police facility. I guess if it were a public ... maybe a complex that had other functions 
and stuff and it was large enough, maybe. But a police facility is much different than our 
needs at the morgue. I would prefer to keep it separate if at all possible. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much. 

MR. PHILLIPS: I think it would be a lot more costly as well to, you know, to have to design and 
build it that way. I think it may be a lot cheaper to simply renovate a location. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much. 

CHAIR KANE: Any additional questions, Members? Member Anderson. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. Good evening, Chief. 

MR. PHILLIPS: Good evening. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: There's a $1 million requested for construction. Were you 
involved or do you know, were there any ... is this a ballpark figure or were there any 
actual, you know, design figures put together on what it would take to actually 
reconfigure the building for your use? 

MR. PHILLIPS: Yeah, I think that cost is a renovation cost. I guess it's just called construction. 
But we're not looking to build a new facility, simply renovate one. And it's, you know, 
we have ... it's not an exact science. It's like when you're planning a police facility 
there's formula you can use to try and determine by size and by your needs how much it 
will cost and that's kind of the best we could do at figuring that out. So, yeah, I guess 
you could say it's more of a ballpark than an actual. You know we don't have a, we 
haven't had a consultant or anybody design something for us. 
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But I mean, is it ballpark enough to ... it sounds like such 
a morbid question but I guess I need to ask it. How many bodies would this construction 
figure allow? I know you have to have refrigeration units and all that so ... 

MR. PHILLIPS: Yeah, we did have discussions on that. I'm sorry, I have to ask Captain 
Hudson ... 

CHAIR KANE: Take your time to consult, Chief. 

MR. PHILLIPS: Okay, the ... basically 16. We'd want to have space for 16 cubicles to be able 
to store 16 bodies. Part of the renovation cost would be for the generator that we would 
need to run the refrigeration. Part of it would be, of course, to renovate the lab where we 
would do the autopsies and recover evidence. You know, we would hope to make a more 
presentable area that we could bring the family to make identifications and also pay last 
respects and stuff like that. So it is ballpark but we do have specific things in mind that 
we want to make in that building. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you. Sixteen is a great improvement. 

CHAIR KANE: Any additional question, Members? Member Hokama. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief, let's say you were able to ... we were able to help you secure 
the building today. With your anticipated needs for retrofitting I guess would be the right 
word to get the facility you're considering into an operational state, what kind of a length 
or schedule are we looking at? Six months, ten months before it become operational and 
actually run the morgue and your coroner's and medical examiner's requirements there? 

MR. PHILLIPS: Again, let me consult with Captain Hudson. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure, Chief, thank you. 

MR. PHILLIPS: Probably about a year. Just knowing how County projects run and contracts 
and everything else that we need to do to prep it and design it and everything the 
neighborhood of a year. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And my last question in this open area is, under the current situation, 
Chief, are you placed in a situation where you may not be able to fulfill the requirements 
of statute, State statute or anything because of the facility? Are you being placed in some 
kind of ... well, not confonning with the requirements that ... you know the law better 
than we do regarding coroner standards and requirements and reporting and what not. So 
the current situation with the facility you have places you whereby you may not be able 
to meet your requirements, Chief? 
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MR. PHILLIPS: No, I think, you know, we can meet our requirements. We're meeting the 
requirements. There are delays at times. There are times when we can't get autopsies 
done, you know, timely enough because of facilities and the availability of staff and 
things like that. But we do meet the minimum requirements. I think . . . I guess the 
question would be is what we're doing meeting the requirements of the community and 
what they expect of us. In that regard, I probably would have to say, no. But as far as the 
law for me being the coroner and ordering, you know, investigations of the deaths that we 
do, we're meeting that requirement. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chief. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIR KANE: Any final questions, Members? Member Johnson. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know that we've spoken about this before but one of the 
other concerns and this was in the situation that my friend was in. One of the comments 
that was made at, I guess, one of our meetings was that because we have a chain of 
evidence, if there was somebody, another body that was in the morgue where that area 
had to be secured in order to have you make your case so that there would be no evidence 
tampering and the body was actually evidence. If I recall correctly, sometimes that is a 
problem for you because of the morgue situation that you have currently. It's very 
difficult to have total site control and that, while it may not have happened yet, could that 
actually compromise a case? 

MR. PHILLIPS: Absolutely. It's always a concern. Of course, the chain of evidence and the 
custody of evidence is always a concern, especially when there's overcrowding and a 
number of different bodies in the morgue. And there were times when we haven't been 
allowed, I mean, haven't be able to allow family members to come in and see their loved 
one or pay last respects because of that very issue that there may be a body from a case or 
evidence from a case that, you know, could be compromised just by someone coming in 
the facility. So that is an issue for us. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, Chief 

MR. PHILLIPS: Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Johnson. Any additional questions, Members? Hearing 
none. Chief and Captain, thank you very much for your presence this evening. We 
appreciate your time. 

MR. PHILLIPS: Okay. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, the Chair's recommendation will be, unless you need to 
go into executive session to make your decision, the Chair is as much as possible 
recommending that we don't, but again, Members, the Chair is open. If you need to go 
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into executive session to continue this discussion in detail, the floor is open for that 
request. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman? 

CHAIR KANE: Member Hokama. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I would like to have it considered and happy for you to ... if you 
want to tighten up the parameters and set a time limit for executive session for just 
ballpark, you know, so that we know we need to move on with the rest of the budget 
deliberations, I'm happy. But I would ask you and the Members to consider executive 
session just so we can maybe firm up the numbers and get a good sense of the request. It 
would help me make my decision, Chairman, but I know, I know we're going to need to 
have a decision by the entire Committee. Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay, Members, there's been a request .. . (CHANGE TAPE TO 8A) . .. for 
executive session. Member Hokama, if you can pose that in a form of a motion. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I would move that the Budget and Finance Committee go to 
executive session for the specific purpose of discussing the morgue appropriation request. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second. 

CHAIR KANE: It's been moved and seconded, Members Hokama and Johnson. Discussion? 
Hearing none. Members, all in favor signify by saying aye. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye. 

CHAIR KANE: Opposed? Okay, let the record show it's unanimous, Members. 

VOTE: AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll, Johnson, Mateo, Molina, 
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Kane. 

NOES: None. 

ABSTAIN: None. 

ABSENT: None. 

EXC.: None. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

ACTION: RECESS Open Session to CONVENE Executive Session. 
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CHAIR KANE: We're going to recess this meeting and just so you know and the Chair was 
remiss. The executive session is with reference to the agenda item BF -1, specifically on 
the issue that Member Hokama is stated in that motion that it is pursuant to Hawaii 
Revised Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(3) and (4) specifically, to discuss the potential 
negotiations of acquisition of public property, as well as to the questions to the powers, 
duties, privileges, immunities, and liabilities of the County, the Council, and the 
Committee as far as with consultation to our legal counsel. 

Members, with that, the Committee will stand in recess. We'll reconvene in executive 
session and once we complete that we'll immediately come back out into open session. 
This Committee is in recess. . .. (gavel) . .. 

RECESS: 9:24 p.m. 

(THE BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE 
SESSION AT 9:24 P.M. AND ENDED AT 10:25 P.M.) 

RECONVENE: 10:25 p.m. 

CHAIR KANE: '" (gavel) . .. Okay, Members, we are reconvened. At this point, Members, are 
there any additional questions for our Chief in open session? Seeing that there are no 
further questions ... Member Johnson. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, because we are discussing this I'm assuming 
that at this point in time we would like to move forward with something, you know, so 
that we can firm up the, you know, what we're going to do on the morgue. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay. So before we do that, and I'll recognize you, Members, without 
objections, are there any questions for the Chief at this time and then we can release him 
from being with us. Hearing none. Chief, thank you very much. We appreciate your 
presence here this evening. 

MR. PHILLIPS: Thank you all very much. 

CHAIR KANE: Member Johnson, you have the floor. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, I would make a motion that we change the 
language to call it New County Morgue and that we include an amount of $200,000 for 
that purpose. 

CHAIR KANE: Is there a second? 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second. 
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CHAIR KANE: Okay, it's been moved and seconded by Members Johnson and Tavares to 
change the title of the morgue purchase and renovations to the New County Morgue and 
adjust the amount of $4 million to $200,000. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay, Members, we are in discussion. Member Johnson. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. This amount would allow us to do, you know, an 
analysis, appraisal, whatever is necessary to at least continue forward with this project. 
And I think it's really important that we do this. Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any further discussion in this area, Members? 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: What line was it on? 

CHAIR KANE: Yeah, so Members, give me your Chair just a second if we can have the line 
'cause I know we made some movement with it and I think the latest is that we moved it 
into Bond. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: 1270. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you. 1270, Members, I believe is our point. Yes. And we have it under 
1270, Morgue Purchase and Renovations, $4 million. Members, our adjustment will be 
the title, New County Morgue, and $200,000. So we will have a $3.8 million reduction. 
Further discussion? Member Tavares. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, yes, thank you. I appreciate that the Chief had 
come down and talked with us about the conditions that they're presently working with 
and the dire need for a new facility not just for the police to do the work that they need to 
do but also for the families who have to come into the morgue to do identifications under 
some very stressful situations. So I think that it is time for us. I know we have one to 
five years to kind of look for something or whatever but this gives us the opportunity to 
at least have some funds to begin that process of searching for a site, doing appraisals, 
conceptual plans, et cetera, et cetera. So I think that this shows that we, as a body, do 
support our Police Department. We know that he is the official coroner for the County of 
Maui and that we should be supporting his role as that position. Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Tavares. Any additional discussion on the motion on the 
floor, Members? Seeing none. Members, all in favor signify by saying aye. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye. 

CHAIR KANE: Opposed? Let the record show it's unanimous. 
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AYES: Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll, Johnson, Mateo, Molina, 
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Kane. 

NOES: None. 

ABSTAIN: None. 

ABSENT: None. 

EXC.: None. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

ACTION: APPROVE reduction and change in title. 

CHAIR KANE: Members, time now is 10:30. The Chair will request a recess and then that way 
your Chair can consult with staff and then we can apprise you of our next step in the 
discussion. Member Tavares, before we recess. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, before you recess, after recess would you be able to 
either you or your staff tell us which funds are in balance and which funds are out of 
balance? 

CHAIR KANE: Yes. And so the Chair is going to consult with them and then we'll provide you 
with the status of our position. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Because I feel like we're getting close but I don't think we're 
quite there. 

CHAIR KAJ\TE: Yes, we're almost there. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: We're almost there. So time now is 10:30. Members, we've been going for a 
little over an hour and a half now. Why don't we go ahead and recess for 15 minutes, 
okay, and then we'll return at 10:45. Committee stands in recess .. . (gavel) . .. 

RECESS: 10:30 p.m. 

RECONVENE: 10:49 p.m. 

CHAIR KANE: ... (gavel). .. Thank you, Members, the Committee is reconvened. Members, 
thank you for that time to provide your Chair time to consult with staff and to reconcile 
numbers up and through the best we could do on the second round. At this time, I'd like 
to ask Mr. Taguchi to provide us with where we're at with some numbers and Members, 
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if there are particular numbers that you need to get, if they're not announced, then please 
ask to be recognized and we can get those numbers for you. Mr. Taguchi. 

MR. TAGUCHI: Thank you, Chair Kane. Revised numbers to this point, currently we have 
revenues of 478,715,598 that's 478,715,598. Operations/expenditures of 365,250,021. 
So that's 365,250,021. CIP expenditures of 112,723,282. Once again, that's 
112,723,282. Currently, we sit with revenues over expenditures of 724,295. 

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Once more, please. 

CHAIR KANE: Once more, please. 

MR. TAGUCHI: $724,295 revenues over expenditures. Regarding the various Fund balances, 
currently Golf Fund requires a $355,879 transfer from the General Fund. So in other 
words, that means that the Golf Fund is short 355,879. 

CHAIR KANE: Before we go any further, Members, we started at I believe 540 so that's a 
reduction of the existing. Thank you. Go ahead. 

MR. TAGUCHI: Okay, I'll start from where we started from so Solid Waste Fund we have 
reduced the transfer by 89,948 so the current Solid Waste, the transfer from the General 
Fund to the Solid Waste Fund is $6,349,702. So that's 6,349,702. 

The Highway Fund, currently is out of balance by $1,461,000. In other words, the 
Highway Fund has appropriations over revenues of$I,461,000. 

In regards to General Obligation Bonds, General Obligation Bonds total 33,202,000. So 
that's $33,202,000 increase of $3,757,000. 

Just to also let you know that current SRF Loans is $29 million. 

CHAIR KANE: Members, just as an added note, Mayor was 19, plus we added the Clearwell for 
10 so 29. So we're pretty even with where the Mayor was in his original proposal plus 
the 10 million Clearwell project 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair? 

CHAIR KANE: Yes, Member Anderson. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Refresh my memory. Wasn't the Clearwell a budget 
supplemental request that we originally ... 

CHAIR KANE: Yes. So that was one of the three that got added from '06. So that would again, 
adjust the Mayor's proposed budget and we considered it in '07. So that added an 
additiona115.7 million total for our consideration. 
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay, Mr. Taguchi, any additional numbers before we open it up for questions 
from the body? 

MR. TAGUCHI: No. That's it. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay, Members, any questions just to get additional bearing for your 
information. Member Anderson, followed by Member Tavares. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Staff did not check the water funds? 

CHAIR KANE: Mr. Taguchi. 

MR. TAGUCHI: The water fund balance is currently 300,000 out of balance. But we have to 
check on that a little bit more. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Is that restricted or unrestricted or both or what? 

MR. TAGUCHI: Well, we believe it's ... well, we have to check on this because the balances 
in the water restricted funds there are balances available in water restricted. I don't 
believe the Administration utilized all the balances in water restricted. I believe there's 
quite a bit of funds in that amount. What we are more concerned with is the unrestricted 
balances. The unrestricted balances will be coming from your water bills, which is the 
function of rate and consumption. So we're going to check on that. I don't believe we're 
that far out of balance regarding the unrestricted funds but we'll do a double check. 

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Tavares. Questions in this . . . you need any more 
information to sleep on? 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, take a nap on. No, I just wondering you were going 
to make any recommendations before we decide, I mean, before you tell us what we were 
going to do for the rest of the night. 

CHAIR KANE: No, I just wanted to make sure if you needed any additional numbers, 
Members? If not, your Chair will recommend we are in good shape regarding time. I 
think we can go home this evening, you can get a good night, as much as a good nap as 
we possibly can, and I think we have, we're in the realm of completing our discussion 
tomorrow. The Chair will make this note, however, we still have not achieved where we 
opened up. We still got a little more to go, Members, and so there's going to be some 
bump and grind tomorrow, and so the Chair will put this to you for this evening. If there 
are intentions of adding anything come tomorrow through the ... you, you will be put in 
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a position and your Chair will recommend to the body to accept this that you will have to 
reduce somewhere else. And that everything in the third and final round will be put to a 
vote. Okay, Members, to be fair for all of us it will be put to a vote. And your Chair 
doesn't have any other recommendations on these specific items but generally speaking 
tomorrow is our day to wrap it up. Member Johnson. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm assuming also that the communications and different 
things that I had that most of them, you know, we're going to return to on the third pass 
that I'll be able to address those tomorrow also? 

CHAIR KANE: Absolutely. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, because I did get a response to from Water 
Department on Mr. Michel's situation. So I'll be distributing that tomorrow. 

CHAIR KANE: Great. 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just didn't have time to make the copies yet. Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Again, the Chair reminds you if there are places where we asked you to make 
note of things so that way you can, when we get there please, you know, make note so we 
can cover it otherwise once we reconcile at the very end it's going to be very difficult to 
start adding things because then again we'll have to take something out. So that will be 
very difficult. Member Tavares, I'm sorry, any additional comments? 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Regarding the Bond Fund at $33 million is this a 
reasonable amount for the Bond Fund or do we need to work on that some more? 

CHAIR KANE: I will say generally speaking based on the original comments by Member 
Hokama as far as where we were at when we started on your Chair's initial proposal 
we're a little bit above that and based on Member Hokama's comments of well within the 
comfort level we still are within I believe a comfort level that's manageable but anything 
we can do to make adjustments down will always be a benefit as well. So, we're not to 
the point where we gotta stay here tonight and bump and grind a little more. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Would you like an adjustment now that's easy for the Bond? 

CHAIR KANE: If the body is willing to take a look at it. We can put it on the table and then the 
Members we can ... 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, during dinner, Members, I was looking at the Boys and 
Girls Club of Lahaina and the description of their project, which his totally in Bond, right 
now. And in their description of their project they are adding 3,000 square feet or more 
to their facility. And if we base that I think on a $150 a square foot for construction, that 
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would be between 450,000 to 500,000 that could be charged to Park Assessment in West 
Maui thereby relieving the Bond Fund ofI would suggest 500,000. 

CHAIR KANE: Okay, Members. Member Johnson, this is your district. Any comments? 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And I will check that with the Administration because I 
know that there are some other things because we're trying to work towards a regional 
park. I don't know what that's going to entail because we've got I think Napili Park and 
some other things. So, I just will take a look at what we've got left. I know we've got a 
fair amount in that, you know, Park Assessment, but I'll just check and see with Parks 
where we're going with that. Just to make sure that it's something that's doable. I don't 
have a problem, you know, with using park monies but because that really is a 
community facility for Boys and Girls Club I would just like to look and see how we did 
the Boys and Girls Club in Central. And if we also did that with Park Assessment, you 
know, then I guess ... 

CHAIR KANE: Can I make this suggestion, Members? 

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. 

CHAIR KANE: Member Tavares, you put on the table if we can corne back since I think 
Member Johnson will ask for time to gather information, but we'll corne back tomorrow 
and that is an item that please make a mark that we're going to corne back to that for that 
adjustment. 

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. 

CHAIR KANE: Members, any other questions? Member Anderson, I'm sorry, did you have 
your hand up? Okay, any other questions or comments, Members? Members? Okay. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. 

ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion. 

CHAIR KANE: Time now is a hair pass 11 :00 p.m. Members, without objections, your Chair 
will ask for the adjournment of this April 27, 2006, Budget and Finance Committee. 
Committee is adjourned. Thank you. . .. (gavel) . .. 

ADJOURN: 11:01 p.m. 
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